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Committee Report Form

Upon completing this form, please save it and email it to the ALCTS Newsletter Editor,  miriam.palm@stanford.edu, the ALCTS Planning Committee Chair, helen.reed@unco.edu, and the ALCTS office at alcts@ala.org.  If you have any questions or need assistance, please contact the ALCTS office at the above email or (800) 545-2433 ext. 5038.

Thank you.

	Section:
	PARS

	Committee:
	Recording Media Committee

	Meeting Date:
	January 17, 2005

	Meeting Time: 
	8:00 – 9:45 a.m.

	Chairperson:
	Tom Clareson

	Members Present:
	Bill Walker, Barbara Sagraves, Neal Robinson

	Members Absent:
	Lamson, Aster, Devine


Report of Business 

(Achievement of objectives established for this meeting; Progress toward achievement of ALCTS Strategic Plan objectives. (See http://www.ala.org/alcts/you/plandoc/strategicplan.html.); Recommendations for Board action; Summary of Actions, Decisions, Discussion (be concise and highlight major actions).):

The PARS Recording Media Committee met to discuss its proposed series of ALA Annual Conference Programs, and directions, tasks, and focus for the Committee’s future work.

The Committee is sponsoring and finalized speakers for its June 2005 program, “Preservation of Audio Collections – Identifying Endangered Recordings and Planning for Preservation,” which will be held June 26 from 4-5:30 p.m.  Also reviewed were the proposal for the 2006 program, “Saving Sound in Small Collections – Introduction to Preservation,” and the 2007 program on Audio Reformatting and Digitization.

With this lineup of programs in process, the group decided its primary focus for the next three years is education.  Additional interest in building awareness of existing resources on Audio Preservation led to the discussion of, and initial work on a bibliography/webliography of resources, and a vendor/consultant/supplier list as handouts for the 2005 conference that can be repurposed as continuing tools.  These lists will include references to existing and in-process audio preservation standards.

At the conclusion of the meeting, the Committee decided to focus its discussion at the ALA Annual 2005 meeting on preservation of moving images and video.

